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July 18, 2022 

 

To: Mayor and Councilmembers, City of Ketchum 

 

From: Matthew Johnson, City Attorney 

 

Legal/Staff Report for Harriman: Consent to Assignment  

 

Background: 

 On June 23, the Council approved and authorized the City to enter into a Settlement 

Agreement with Harriman Hotel, LLC.  This agreement, under the City’s enforcement discretion, 

reinstated certain development entitlements for the proposed Harriman Hotel (Project). 

 One of the factors contributing to settlement and reinstatement of the Project was a new 

financing arrangement for the Project. These business arrangements included certain anticipated 

re-arrangement of the limited liability companies involved in the Project.  As part of  such, 

Harriman Hotel, LLC, is assigning what development interests it may have in the Project to a 

new limited liability company: Harriman Ketchum Hotel, LLC.   

 

Analysis and Recommendation: 

 It is not atypical on major projects for multiple entities to be involved and/or to have 

changes in the business entities during the course of a project.   As a condition of development 

approvals, consent is needed from the City for any assignments of development entitlements to a 

new entity. City consent is reasonably and typically given unless there is some major red flag 

involved with the new entity taking over on a project.   

   The members involved in the LLCs referenced under this Assignment Agreement are 

the same as those involved within the information provided as part of the Settlement Agreement.  

Staff and legal have not identified any red flags with this Assignment Agreement, and it is in line 

with the new arrangements on the Project tied to the Settlement Agreement. 

 It is important to note the City’s consent is merely to whatever entitlements the Assignor 

may have being assigned to the Assignee.  There is no representation or assurance by this City 

consent of what exactly those entitlements may or may not be.  That review is part of the due 

diligence between Assignor and Assignee on this matter. 

 Based upon this, the staff recommendation is the City Council approve consent to the 

attached Assignment Agreement. 

 

Recommended Motion:  I move to approve and authorize the Mayor to sign the Consent of City 

of Ketchum on the Assignment Agreement as presented.  










